
 
 

284 South Avenue 
Poughkeepsie, NY 12601 
(845) 452-2000 
www.CentralHudson.com 

 
 
              September 15, 2023 
 
 
Honorable Michelle Phillips, Secretary 
State of New York Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223 
 
 

Re: System Benefits Charge (SBC) Statement 
 

 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 
  
 In accordance with General Information Sections 36.C of P.S.C. No. 15 - Electricity, the Statement listed 
below is filed by Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation (“Central Hudson” or “the Company”) to become 
effective October 1, 2023. 

 
P.S.C. No. 15 – Electricity 

 
Statement of Systems Benefit Charge SBC - 48 

 
Pursuant to Order Approving Financial Backstop Collection Mechanism issued and effective June 23, 2023, 

in Case 15-E-0302, the Company hereby files a Statement of System Benefits Charge (“SBC Statement”) effective  
October 1, 2023. The purpose of this filing is to update the CES surcharge to collect the Company’s allocated portion 
of the cumulative Zero-Emissions Credits deficit. These backstop collections will be recovered from all customers on 
a per-kWh basis  over a period of twelve months ending September 30, 2024. 
 

Questions related to this filing should be directed to Nicholas Pinto at (845) 790-9398 or by email at 
npinto@cenhud.com. 
  
                                                    Sincerely, 
 
 
                                               Joseph Hally 
                        Vice President  
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 Received: 09/15/2023 


